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MAY 2017
PRESIDENTS MESSAGE by Maureen Henderson

Here it is, May already — can’t believe it. Like most of you, I've had a hard
time getting out on the trails this spring. Hopefully, the rain is pretty much
over by now and we can start getting our horses legged up for all those fun
rides we have planned for the summer months.

Ran across an article on how to calm down a spooked horse which |
thought may be helpful. Most of you already know these techniques but for
some of the more inexperienced riders out there, who are taking their
horses out on the trail after a long winter layup due to wet weather condi-
tions, some of these techniques will serve as a refresher to help you out
before that first time back out on the trail. See,
http://www.wikihow.com/Calm-Your-Horse-Down-Quickly

We have an added item to our agenda. At our monthly meeting on June
21, Sonja Conklin from AirMedCare (formerly CalStar) will come to speak
to us about the changes to CalStar and upgraded benefits available. The
program has been greatly enhanced and includes options to fly you home
from anywhere in the United States. If you are at all interested in air ambu-
lance services, this is a must attend meeting where all of your questions
will be answered.

We had a great turnout for Obstacle Day on April 22. Thanks so much Liz,
for putting that together. If you didn’t get a chance to make it out, be sure
to mark your calendar for another of the upcoming Obstacles Days we
have planned in the near future.

Happy Trails

Website to LBHA has been changed! ~ www.lbha.us

SUPPORTING LBHA HELPS SAVE AND MAINTAIN OUR TRAILS, THE ARENA AT THE PARK , TRAYLOR
RANCH AND THE RURAL LIFESTYLE
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COMMITTE HEADS

2016 OFFICERS AND BOARD MEMBERS

[PRESIDENT: Maureen Henderson
VICE PRES: Melanie Warlow
TREASURER: Janis Rau
SECRETARY: Barbara Heyward

BOARD OF DIRECTORS
Dave Faoro
Flo Faoro
Greg King
Sherry Dabaere
Kathy Dombrowski

916-663-9362
408-621-0138
916-652-0894
916-652-4781

916-663-3437
916-663-3437
916-804-5659
916-652-8009
916-652-5204

COMMITTEE HEADS

Trail Info. Robert Sydnor 916 335-1441
Trail Maint. Open

Historian Donna Kelly 916 956-6248
Publicity- Liz Daffner 916-708-1244
Horseshow Janis Rau 916-652-0894

Traylor Ranch NR Dave Faoro 916-663-3437

County Liaison-Trails Open

Newsletter Denise Howell 916-207-2543
Arena Kathy Dombrowski 916 652-5204
Arena Denise Howell 916-207-2543

Membership Kathy Dombrowski 916 652-5204
PLACER COUNTY PARKS ADMINISTRATOR
Andy Fisher 530 889-6819

PLACER COUNTY AG COMMISSIONER
Joshua Huntsinger 530 889-7326

CALIFORNIA STATE PARKS - Gold Fields District
Jason De Wall (Supervisor) 916 988-0205
Brian Moses (trails maint super) 916 240-7198
State Parks Dispatch 916 358-1300

(Call above number for incidents in State Parks)

Hovrses First.
The rest later.
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TRAYLOR RANCH NATURE RESERVE

On April 22 we had our first workday of the
year since we had to cancel March due to
rain. A BIG thank you to Jim Groeser, Mau-
reen Henderson, Billy House, Judie Lew,
Annette Nylander, Dale Sloss, Mary Westfall,
Jennifer Wright.

The first workday is always about the grass.
We had so much rain, the grass almost
seems to be growing as you watch. Maureen
and | mowed the trails ahead of the workday
to allow more flexibility on the workday. But
since it was so wet we had to stay out of a
few areas, including the grinding rocks. With
the help of our weed-wack crew, there are
cleared trails to those areas for pedestrian
traffic. We had a number of tree limbs which
needed removal

The trails are in good shape. They are all
mowed and ready for use. Go out and enjoy!
Please note our workdays are the 4th Satur-
day of the month. The next workday is May
27. ltis a three day weekend, hoping for a
good turnout.

Mark your calendar now. | expect a month of
big grass growth, so weedwacking will be the
order of the day.

If you have any questions, don't hesitate
reaching out to me.

Done Faovo-

TRNR Committee Chair-
man,

dave Ibha@faoro.us


mailto:dave_lbha@faoro.us
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Membership Meeting Minutes
April 19th, 2017

Meeting was called to order by Maureen at 7:00 pm. The following Board members were present: Maureen
Henderson, Janis Rau, Kathy Dombrowski, Sherry DeBare, Melanie Warlow, Greg King, Flo Faoro and Dave
Faoro. Not Present: Barbara Heyward. Committee Chairpersons present were: Liz Daffner. Maureen Hen-
derson acted as Secretary for the meeting.

Janis gave the treasurer’s report. She reported that the CD has matured and to date we have not invested in
another. The current interest rates are 1.05-1.25%. It was decided not to invest in a new CD.

Dave F. reported on Traylor Ranch. The next work day will be Saturday, April 22.

Liz D. reported on refurbishing the upper arena and obtaining additional sand for the lower arena. She made
a motion to spend $5,000 or less on the upper arena. The motion was seconded by Kathy D. After much
discussion, including taking down the existing upper arena fencing in order to do the proper grading, replac-
ing the posts, most of which are rotted out, it was determined that further clarification of quotes and work or-
ders needs to take place. The motion was tabled until the appropriate information has been obtained.

Discussion centered on the October Horse Shows. Janis had several suggestions for refining our prepara-
tion for the show. This included printing up post card size flyers, including putting a request for volunteers on
the card. Liz volunteered to put something together. Further suggestions included purchasing a new sand-
wich board, rethinking the number of tables and booths at the show, and obtaining a pattern board for the
back gate. Kathy D. volunteered to assist with selecting a new sandwich board. Further discussion centered
around being more prepared for Saturday morning and having a meeting with horse show office volunteers a
couple of days ahead of the show.

Kathy D. advised she had been contacted by Loomis Basin Equine Medical Clinic to determine if we wish to
have a booth at their Equine Health Fair on June 4. She made a motion that we participate, seconded by
Sherry D. The motion was passed unanimously. Liz volunteered to do a poster for the fair. Maureen H. vol-
unteered for a 2 hour spot. We will be looking for other members to volunteer to host our booth for a couple
of hours during the event.

The next meeting will be held on Wednesday, May 17. Due to the amount of business to be discussed, it
was determined that meeting will start at 6:30 so we can finish by 8. Members can come early to eat at
6:00 pm. Kathy will change the room reservation from 6:30 to 6:00 pm.

The meeting adjourned at 8:20 pm.

Submitted by Maureen Henderson, Acting Secretary
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Lost.& F¢ & For Sale

Did you find anything out on the trail?
Did you find anything at our Arena?
Have you lost anything out on the frail?
Have you lost anything at our arena?
Let Us Know!

LOST:
Link to our Classifieds on our LBHA Website White Helmet

www.lbha.us Sunday 10/23 at the
Arena.

ARENA

ARENA:: Please NO TRAILERS or HORSES on the asphalt parking lot. ALSO, no barrels, poles or
other equipment may be used in the arena. Small Orange cones are OK. Trainers must have an
Arena Use form submitted annually as well as the proper insurance naming LBHA and Placer
County as “Also Insureds.“ If Insurance is cancelled 2 times or more, the permit is no longer

valid. Trainers MUST contact LBHA with the time and number of students that will be in class, 24
hrs before the lesson. (All Forms are on LBHA Website at LBHA.us)

Pride is no longer doing maintenance, now have a new com-
pany that knows what to do. A new sign up has gone up on
the trail for Trail Right of Way. Horses have the right of way.
The swing over the creek is gone. The pile of red dirt in the
gravel parking lot before the red gate was dumped with out
permission. As soon as Roads can get to it they will remove
it. If anyone needs some fill dirt, they can take all they want.

Put Your Business s Card Ad
Here
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MEMBERSHIP

Please renew your membership.

If you are not getting e-mails from LBHA, we may not have the correct e-mail or you are blocking LBHA. The
Newsletter goes on line the first week of each month, so if you do not get a notice, just check the webpage
and then get the correct e-mail to LBHA.

All Memberships NOW renew every January 1 so those of you that have memberships that expire in
June have an extension to December 31st.

Being an LBHA Member is a great way to give back to our community.

We thank you in advance.

AD FEES For LBHA Members
(Non-Members add $10 to below fees)

NEWSLETTER ADS Deadline is the 25" of the month
Y page: lyear $60 Includes Business card on Website.
Y5 page: 6mos $30 one time $5 Full page one time $10

Business Card Ad per issue: $10 / issue
Business Card Ad/year: $40/year includes card on Website

DIRECTORY ADS Deadline for Directory ads is March 1
Full Page Ad:  $25
> Page Ad: $15
Business Card Ad: $10 - Free for LBHA Business Members

WEB ADS
Business Card Ad — one year Members $40
Free to Business Members
Classified Ads- Free to Members

NOTE add $10 to fee for Non-LBHA members
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2017 Scheduled Events

May 27, 2017
Tack Swap
9:00 am - 2:00 pm (seller set up 8:00 am) $25 for 12’ x12’ space

June 25, 2017 Sunday

Obstacle Day

Help set up 8:30 am, Ride 9:00 - 11:30 am

Our obstacles are pulled out of the shed. In-hand, novice, and advanced riders are welcome. This is not a clinic, there
will be no professional instruction. It will be an open arena with the obstacles set up. Obstacles arrangement ideas are
welcomed. No set pattern.

MUST BE A MEMBER TO BRING HORSE $15/year

July 15, 2017 Saturday

Intro to Ranch Horse Clinic with Mandi Thompson

9:00 am - 11:30 pm LBHA arena

$45 and must be a member to participate with horse (membership $15/year)
Free auditing. Ranch Horse Classes have been added to our October show

August 19, 2017 Saturday

Obstacle Day

Help set up 8:30 am, Ride 9:00 - 11:30 am

Our obstacles are pulled out of the shed. In-hand, novice, and advanced riders are welcome. This is not a clinic, there
will be no professional instruction. It will be an open arena with the obstacles set up. Obstacles arrangement ideas are
welcomed. No set pattern.

MUST BE A MEMBER TO BRING HORSE $15/year

September 17, 2017 Sunday

3rd Annual Bike Desensitization Day

9:00 am-11:30 am

Bring your horse and introduce them to bicycles in a safe and controlled setting.

October 14, 2017 Saturday
Annual English Benefit Horse Show

October 15, 2017 Sunday
Annual Western Benefit Horse Show

Obstacle and Cow Clinics were a HUGE success!
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Horse Trail Map for Folsom Lake

Folsom Lake State Recreation Area
California Department of Parks and Recreation

Review of a classic horse trail map by Robert H. Sydnor, A.E.R.C. Trail Master,
and A.E.R.C. California State Trails Advocate

May 2017

Introduction

Equestrians who ride on horse trails in the Fol-
som Lake area rely on the excellent trail map pub-
lished by the Folsom Lake Mounted Trail Patrol.
This classic 1999 map was beautifully hand-drawn
by the Rusty Spurs Design Group in Cool, Califor-
nia.

The purpose of this review is:

to showcase this horse trail map,

to explain where to obtain it,

to recommend that newer riders purchase the
map and carry with them while riding, and
(#) to showcase why the Mileposts, GPS coordi-
nates, and tagged digital photographs are impor-
tant when accurately describing the precise loca-
tion of a trail predicament (such as a fallen tree) for
Park Watch Report.

https://www.parkwatchreport.com/
This is the only map that shows the Mileposts on
the Pioneer Express Trail, and the locations of 8
horse assembly areas.

A detailed extract of the horse trail map is
shown at left. The location of the Granite Bay
Equestrian Assembly Area is shown by the
red horseshoe and the silhouette of a horse’s
head. This is located between Mileposts 37
and 38 of the Pioneer Express Trail (shown in
dashed red).
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Availability

The horse trail map of Folsom Lake can be purchased at the Park Headquarters offices
of the Folsom Lake State Recreation Area; telephone 916-988-0205. It is located on the
southwest side of Folsom Dam, at 7806 Auburn-Folsom Road, Folsom, California 95630.
The Park Headquarters office closes at 4:00 PM, so come early. The FLSRA website is:
https://www.parks.ca.gov/?page_id=500

While you are there at Park Headquarters, an annual Poppy Pass can be conveniently
purchased. Also pick up a free copy of the Folsom Lake brochure that includes a simplified
map. The simplified map lacks the horse-trail mileposts and trail details, but provides an infor-
mative general overview.

https://www.parks.ca.gov/pages/500/files/FolsomLakeFinalWebLayout061016.pdf

Purchase of Horse Trail Map

The bargain price is only $3 for the large 11x17-inch map. The park keeps the pay-
ments in a separate account for the Folsom Lake Mounted Trail Patrol, so that FLMTP can
subsequently print additional copies of the horse trail map.

It is recommended that you purchase four copies of this classic map: one copy to fold
and carry with you while riding, one reserve copy to keep clean at home, one copy to lami-
nate and post on the bulletin board of your horse barn, and one copy to give (as a welcoming
gift) to a new member of your equestrian group (such as: Gold Country Trails Council; Loomis
Basin Horsemen’s Association; Backcountry Horsemen of California, Mother Lode Unit; the
American Endurance Ride Conference; or the Sacramento Horsemen’s Association. For only
$3, this practical gift is appreciated by equestrians who are new to the Folsom Lake area.

Subsequent Lamination of Horse Trail Map

Only the paper copy of the map is for sale at the
Park Headquarters.

The paper copy can be subsequently laminated at
the offices of FedEx—Kinkos for only $4. The lamination
results in a durable version that can survive moisture and
dust when stapled to a bulletin board inside a horse
barn. With a durable laminated map, you can adroitly
plan your next ride with equestrian friends. The regular
paper map and the subsequently laminated version are
shown at right.

Folsom Lake Mounted Trail Patrol

For current information about Folsom Lake Mounted Trail Patrol and their schedule of ac-
tivities, please visit their website on Facebook:
https://www.facebook.com/Folsom-Lake-Mounted-Trail-Patrol-Unit-
620439328121934/
Folsom Lake Mounted Trail Patrol welcomes new members.
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Rattlesnake Awareness

Rattlesnake season is again upon us. The warm spring weather has awakened the slumbering
reptiles from their winter hibernation. We've already seen several dogs and cats at our vet clinic ar-
rive with swollen heads or limbs. You can't help but feel sorry for them as they suffer through the
symptoms of their encounters with these highly venomous creatures. Rattlesnake bites in horses
are very dangerous and a pretty common occurrence. Knowing what to do if your horse is unfortu-
nate enough to have a run-in with a rattlesnake can make a huge difference in the recovery time and
the extent of the tissue damage caused by the rattlesnake venom.

Most Common Bite Locations On The Horse and Associated Complications

The majority of rattlesnake bites in horses occur on the nose. Horses by nature are very curious
animals, and during grazing come into contact with the snakes. The rattlesnake's characteristic
warning rattle draws the curious horse's in and they can't help but to go investigate the coiled up crit-
ter making the noise.

Horses bitten on the nose do fairly well as long as their airways do not become compromised. Their
heads can swell quite dramatically and the nasal passages can close off. If this happens, tubes
will need to be placed in the nostrils to allow the horse to breath. Horses with bites to the head can
also have problems with food intake due to the pain and swelling associated with the rattlesnake bite
and may need alternative means of getting nutrients.

The next most likely place for your horse to get bitten is on the legs. As with humans, horses can
walk by completely unaware of snakes hidden in the tall grass, brush piles or under rocks and logs
and will get within striking distance without even knowing until it is too late. These types of bites can
be the worst, as the swelling in the limb can cut off blood supply to the hoof. In effect, the horse de-
velops laminitis. In severe cases life threatening complications can occur, particularly if the rat-
tlesnake's fangs puncture a joint, usually just above the hairline and hoof wall junction.

What Should You Do If Your Horse Is Bitten By A Rattlesnake?

Despite all the old western movies depicting snakebite victims having the poison sucked out of their
wounds, this is not the recommended first response treatment! Do not attempt to open the puncture
wounds or suck the venom from your horse. You risk your own health and further contaminating the
wound site by doing that.

If your horse is bitten by a rattlesnake, contact your veterinarian as soon as possible. Keep the
horse calm and confine its movements as much as possible, as increased heart rate and respiration
can help spread the venom through the tissues even faster. If you have a good relationship with
your veterinarian, they can help you put together some first aide supplies to keep on hand that will
help buy you some time in case you can't get to the vet quickly. Giving an anti-inflammatory drug
like Banamine or bute can help with the pain and swelling. Most horse owners have one or both of
these drugs available either in the barn, or if traveling, in the tack room of their trailer.




PAGE 10 LBHA NEWSLETTER

Most treatment plans will include a course of antibiotics, as risk of secondary infection is high
with rattlesnake bites. The antibiotic of choice is usually penicillin. However, penicillin is notori-
ously under dosed by horse owners that take it upon themselves to treat their horses without
consultation with their veterinarian. The correct dose for an average 1000-pound horse is 30 cc
intramuscular twice daily. When administering penicillin injections to your horse, you will want to
make sure and rotate the injection site each time to minimize the soreness, alternating between
the large gluteal muscles of the rump and the trapezius muscles of the neck. Do not attempt to
give the injections yourself unless you are confident that your horse can handle them. Some
owners have found out the hard way with a well-placed kick that their horses were not tolerant of
the painful injections. Depending on the severity of the bite, your veterinarian may also want to
administer a corticosteroid and/or intravenous fluids.

Within a short time of being bitten, swelling will start to appear around the bite area as the venom
invades the surrounding tissues. Rattlesnake venom works by breaking down the tissues, in
effect digesting the tissues. Excess fluids from this breakdown process will quickly begin drain-
ing from the bite area. Sometimes they find their way out in the general vicinity of the bite
wound, but will generally rely on gravity to find the best exit from the body. You can expectin
most cases for these symptoms to begin to subside within the week. Within a few days of the
cessation of drainage, the skin will usually start sloughing from around the area of the bite. Due
to the risk of secondary infection, it is important to keep the area clean, keeping in mind that the
area will be extremely painful to the touch. Warm, soapy water or a mild antiseptic solution
should be sufficient to wash the area.

Last fall was the first time | had to deal with a rattlesnake bite on one of my horses first hand. He
was bitten right on the end of the nose, below the nostril. The fang marks were approximately 1
inch apart, so it was a fairly large rattlesnake. We were lucky in that the bite was a "dry bite" in
which the snake did not envenomate. This happens in approximately 50 percent of rattlesnake
bite cases. The snake either has exhausted its supply of venom on a recent meal or is startled
and just bites in warning without envenomating. My horse did have some minor swelling for sev-
eral days and sloughing of the skin about 4 or 5 days after the bite. | had anti-inflammatories and
antihistamine in the barn and was able to administer those immediately. | was thankful that | had
those supplies already on hand and did not have to wait to start treatment until | could either get
my horse to town or get my vet out to my house. Most veterinarians are happy to walk you
through what you need to do as a first response over the phone if you have the necessary medi-
cations and supplies at home.

As with medical emergency, symptoms and treatments will vary from case to

case. Always consult with your veterinarian before starting any treatment plan. Do not wait until
it is a life-threatening scenario before you call. The old saying, "the best defense is a good of-
fense" is really quite true. Talk to your veterinarian now, before the emergency arrives, about
what kinds of supplies you should have on hand and arm yourself with knowledge. You are your
horse's first line of defense in all things.
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Martin Courtney
Dressage Training

(916) 719-5789

MCDressage.Shutterfly.com

No expiration
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Next Meeting
May 17. Wednesday Round Table Pizza , Loomis Raley's Center Eat 6:00pm Meet 6:30pm
2017 Meetings are the 3rd Wednesday of every month.

Please watch the Newsletter and Website for scheduled topics.

Member Requests:

"Hi all. I am looking for a companion for my 10-yr-old pony who is very lonely after her stall mates have died. |
have in-and-out stalls, daily turnout on a grassy acre, and direct access to the Folsom Lake trails from this property.
Peaches gets along with all equines and loves to run around the pasture with a buddy. Plenty of hay storage here--I
feed low calorie (lab tested) grass hay, but there's room for your own hay if you prefer.

Barbara Heyward 916-652-4781 (off Auburn Folsom Rd near King)

I’'m reaching out to my respectable horsey friends in hope of finding that safe, sane and loving horse for my daugh-
ter and her family. She is an intermediate rider but has not ridden for years, raising two boys ages 8 and 10. Boys
will be around new addition. Would like to start western pleasure so horse must be papered. Boys will show halter.
Price $3000 If you know of any prospects please give me a shout and pass this message to a friend. Linda Tar-
rico

11 year old gelding, Ace, about 15 to 15.1 hh. This horse has been roped off of, sorted cattle, driven cattle, gone on pack trips
and been ridden for many rugged trail miles. He has good feet and is a solid trail horse. His owner is Bill Hartline and can be
reached at 530 632-0458. He is priced at $5500.



tel:(916)%20652-4781
tel:(530)%20632-0458
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From the Loomis Basin Horsemen's Association

ABOUT L[BHA

The Loomis Basin Horsemen’s Association founded in 1984 is a non-profit 501 (C) 3
information and awareness organization dedicated to the South Placer County Trails,
Traylor Ranch, the Arena at the Loomis Basin Community Park and the Preservation of the
Rural Lifestyle.

Loomis Basin Horsemen’s

Association
P.0. Box 2326
Loomis CA 95650

E-MAIL:
Ibha @ garlic.com

We're on the Web!

See us at

Lbha.us

Get Info on
Trails
The Arena at the Park
Meetings
Clinics
Traylor Ranch
LBHA Horseshow




